
	



	 	

MEDITATION 
June 18, 2023 

The Eleventh Sunday In Ordinary Time 
You shall be my special possession. (Exodus 19:5) 

Even before God had said these words to Moses on 
Mount Sinai, the Israelites must have known how 
special they were to him. Just three months earlier, God 
had miraculously delivered them from slavery in Egypt. 
And as they journeyed through the wilderness, he had 
given them manna from heaven, water from a rock, and 
victory in battle (Exodus 16, 17). It was abundantly clear 
that they were “dearer to me than all other people” 
(19:5). 
Yet how quickly the people lost sight of this amazing 
truth! In a short time, they would think that the Lord 
had abandoned them and would make a golden calf to 
worship instead (Exodus 32). Still, despite their sin, God 
continued to be with them and guide them (34:10-11). 
Through Christ, we, too, have become God’s special 
possession, and it’s abundantly clear just how dear we 
are to him. Out of love for us, he sent his only Son to 
suffer and die for our sins so that we could live with 
him forever. In love, he offers us himself as the Living 
Bread from heaven to strengthen us, along with the 
grace we need to obey his commandments.  
Yet like the Israelites, we may sometimes think that God 
has abandoned us. That’s especially true when things go 
awry in our lives. But the truth is that the Lord could 
never forget any one of his beloved children. He has 
called you, the unique, unrepeatable person he created, 
to be in a personal, intimate relationship with him. And 
just as he did with the Israelites, he will continue to love 
you and forgive you even when you fail.  
As you approach the altar at Mass today, remember that 
you are God’s special possession. He has chosen you. 
And when you receive the Eucharist, tell him that you 
are choosing him! As you return to your pew, try to 
sense his delight at spending this precious time so close 
to you. 

“Father, may I never forget how special I am to you!” 
Psalm 100:1-3, 5    Romans 5:6-11    Matthew 9:36–10:8 

Used with permission from The Word Among Us 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday, June 19 
2 Corinthians 6:1-10; Psalm 98:1-4; Matthew 5:38-42 
Tuesday, June 20 
2 Corinthians 8:1-9; Psalm 146:2, 5-9; Matthew 5:43-48 
Wednesday, June 21 
2 Corinthians 9:6-11; Psalm 112:1-4,9; Matthew 6:1-6,16-18 
Thursday, June 22 
2 Corinthians 11:1-11; Psalm 111:1-4,7-8; Matthew 6:7-15 
Friday, June 23 
2 Corinthians 11:18,21-30; Psalm 34:2-7; Matthew 6:19-23 
Saturday, June 24 
Isaiah 49:1-6; Psalm 139:1-3,13-15; Acts 13:22-26;  
Luke 1:57-66,80 
Sunday, June 25  
Jeremiah 20:10-13; Psalm 69:8-10,14,17,33-35;  
Romans 5:12-15; 10:26-33 
 

 

 
 

TODAY’S MUSIC 

PROCESSIONAL HYMN:  
O God Beyond All Praising 268 

Kyrie No 1 
Gloria No. 5 

OFFERTORY HYMN: 
On Eagle’s Wings 314 

 

Sanctus No. 16 
Memorial Acclamation No. 20 

Agnus Dei No. 30 
COMMUNION ANTIPHON 

Father, if this chalice cannot pass without my 
drinking it, your will be done. 

RECESSIONAL HYMN:  
For The Beauty Of The Earth 280 

 
 
 

Prayer Requests If you or someone you know is in need of 
prayers, please call or email the parish office and we will add 
their names to our ongoing parishioners and friends list of 
intentions: markmstlouis@comcast.net or call 651-224-3379.  
Please pray for our parishioners and friends of St. Louis 
Church who are sick: Raymond Acesor, Paul Anderson, 
Peggy Anfang, Hugh Atkinson, Mary Atkinson, Laris 
Berggren, Bill, Christy, Odelia Conlon, Monty Denniston, 
Shirley Dufresne, Greg Ennis, Mary and Marty Graner, Anne 
Hallgren, Mia Hasouris, Margaret Ann and Mary Ellen 
Hennen, Mark Hennen, Austin Hogan, Patty Huiras, Gloria 
Iverson, Ernie Jurgens, John D. Lamey, Bonida Lanford, 
Caroline Lanford, Steve Launiger, Lowell, Jennifer 
McMaster, Tom Miller, Tim Mullaney, Ruth Murray, 
Gretchen Naegeli, Tom Nutter, Karen Olson, Zachary 
Redland, Jacob and Jaxson Rivera,  John Schleck, Tamera 
Schwartz, Mamie Singleton, Robert Tereau, Bob Tesch, 
Allyson Tracy, Robert VanGuilder, Jr, Char Virnig, Michael 
Virnig, Brian Walstad, Patty Wirth, and Justin Woessner. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 

	

	

In Celebration of Graduations, the following excerpt from Sr. Paul Mary from her 
École Saint-Louis, remembrances. “The school was all staffed by sisters and then we 
got our first lay teacher. Dorothy Murphy, a graduate from St. Joseph’s Academy. She was 
one of the first lay teachers in the parochial schools and I don’t know how we managed to 
pay her.  She taught 3rd and 4th. Sr. Christine taught 5th and 6th. Sr. Severina taught 1st 
and 2nd grade – she was a wonderful teacher. I was at the school for five or six years. This 
was my first experience as a principal. I really didn’t expect the things that other more 
experienced people would have expected. Of course, the idea of a secretary was 
impossible so I was my own secretary, which wasn’t too bad. The only phone was in my 
office so whenever the telephone rang or there was somebody at the back door or the front 
door or playground door (the classroom had three doors: one led into the library, one that 
led out to the front, and one that led our to the back door), it was usually for me. So, I would 
have to tell the class (7th and 8th) to just work on their math or they do oral reading as 
much as they could or if they were reading a book to continue reading and they had been 
doing this for years. It was a tradition that if the principal had to leave the room they would 
just carry on; they did not take this time to play or talk, it was carry on with what you were 
doing. One time, we were reading the story of Ichabod Crane, about Sleepy Hollow, and I 
would read sections of it just so they could get more of the flavor ....so they could enjoy the 
 

humor of the writings. This particular time I left the room, I gave 
the book to Pat Warner because he was the best reader in the 
room and the kids liked to listen to him because he could put a 
little drama into it. When I came back, I heard him say as I came 
to the door, “Ichabod was sitting in the parlor having a tee-tee 
with the hair-ess”. No one was laughing and no one realized that 
what he should have been saying was “Ichabod was having a 
tête-à-tête with the heiress”. I took up where Patrick left off and 
we continued our reading class. (interview with Sister Paul Mary 
Savard. Principal 1957-1961 approx. 2007-- edited for space).  
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RING OUT, O BELLS . . . 

DATE                          REQUEST FOR                                   INTENTION                                      REQUESTED BY 

June 22      †Fr. Phil McCardle, S.M.                      Memorial Anniversary                 A Friend of the Family 
June 25      †A. J. Nasseff                              Anniversary of Death                Helene Houle 
  
OPEN BELL DATES: The following dates are open in June and July for anyone wishing to have the bells rung in memory or in honor of a 

loved one. June 26th-30th, July 3rd, 6th, 16th, 19th-20th, 22nd-28th, 30th-31st. Please call the rectory during office hours to make 

arrangements. Some dates listed as open may not be due to the normal lag in printing/publishing time. 

 

 

Mass Intentions 

Monday, June 19 St. Romuald 
      6:45    Father’s Day Novena 
   12:10    Father’s Day Novena 
Tuesday, June 20 
      6:45    Father’s Day Novena 
   12:10    Father’s Day Novena 
Wednesday, June 21 St. Aloysius Gonzaga  
    6:45     Father’s Day Novena 
  12:10     Father’s Day Novena 
Thursday, June 22 St. Paulinus   
     6:45     Father’s Day Novena 
  12:10     Father’s Day Novena 
Friday, June 23  
    6:45     Father’s Day Novena 
  12:10     Father’s Day Novena 
Saturday, June 24 The Nativity of St. John The Baptist 
   6:45      Father’s Day Novena 
   5:00       Father’s Day Novena 
Sunday, June 25 Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
     7:00     Living and Deceased Parishioners and 
                Friends of St. Louis Church 
    9:15     Father’s Day Novena 
  11:00     Father’s Day Novena 
  12:30     Father’s Day Novena 
 
 Parish Calendar    

Coffee & Donuts                           The Second Sunday of Each Month 

Miraculous Medal Novena      Every Monday beginning at noon 
Rosary Recited              June 19th, 20th, 22nd and 23rd at 11:35am 
Eucharistic Exposition     Wednesday, June 21st, 11am-12 noon 
Anointing of the Sick   The First Monday of the month after the 
                                                              6:45am and 12:10pm Masses  
Lunchtime Organ Recitals             Begin Tuesday September 12th      
                                                                              
                                                              

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Recently Wed 

Congratulations to Timothy Schoen and Sophia Frank who were 
married at St. Louis on Saturday June 17th. We wish the two of 
you a blessed and fruitful marriage. 

Father’s Day Novena 

Sunday, June 18 - Monday, June 26. To include someone in this 
Novena, please use the cards and envelopes available at the back 
of the church. The cards are for your use and the envelopes 
marked “Father’s Day Spiritual Bouquet” should be filled out 
and either placed in the collection basket or mailed to or 
dropped off at the parish office. 

Voices in Education: Anything But Boring -- Catholic Schools 

and the Law 

Thursday, June 22, 5-8 p.m., The Saint Paul Seminary. Join The 
Saint Paul Seminary's Institute for Catholic School Leadership 
for dinner and dynamic discussion around Catholic schools and 
the law. Speaker John DeJak, J.D. is a lawyer, institute instructor 
and headmaster at Chelsea Academy in Front Royal Virginia. 
Register at saintpaulseminary.org. Schedule: 5 p.m. evening 
prayer, 5:30 p.m. dinner, 7 p.m. speaker. 

Franciscan Three night Silent Retreat June 22-25 

This Silent Retreat is designed to provide a space for you to 
connect with your inner self and with Jesus. The power of 
silence will allow you to rest, reflect, and journal. You will also 
have the opportunity to experience the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation in an unhurried way and meet one-on-one with a 
Spiritual Director. With ample unscheduled time, you can 
explore the beautiful surroundings and connect with your 
creator. Come join us on this journey. Theme: Belonging - 
Connections of the Heart. Franciscan Retreats and Spirituality 
Center, Prior Lake www.franciscanretreats.net; 952-447-2182. 

Memorial Mass for Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI  

Thursday, June 29, Noon, Cathedral of Saint Paul. Archbishop 
Bernard A. Hebda invites the faithful of the Archdiocese of Saint 
Paul and Minneapolis and all people of good will to join him for 
a special Mass for the repose of the soul of Pope Emeritus 
Benedict XVI. See more information at archspm.org/special-
local-memorial-mass-for-pope-emeritus-benedict-xvi/ 

Discounted Tickets to National Eucharistic Congress now 

available July 17-24, 2024, Indianapolis, IN  

Join your Catholic brothers and sisters at the first National 
Eucharistic Congress in 83 years! Encounter the living Jesus 
Christ, experience profound renewal, and be sent out on mission 
for the life of the world. With tens of thousands of pilgrims 
expected, the best time to secure your spot at this historic event 
is now. One more reason to register early: The Archdiocese has a 
limited number of discounted tickets available! Find out more 
and begin your registration at archspm.org/eucharisticrevival.  

Going on Vacation Out of Town? 

Bookmark Masstimes.org on your phone, laptop or tablet. 
Masstimes.org will give you all the information to locate a 
weekday or Sunday Mass near where you are traveling. 

Second Collection Next Weekend for Our Endowment Fund  

Please help us reach the one million dollar mark in our Father 
Paul F. Morrissey in Memory of John Nasseff Endowment Fund.  
Our Endowment Fund will help to sustain St. Louis Church for 
years to come. We are most grateful for your continued support.  

 

Lunchtime Organ Recitals 

Our lunchtime organ recitals will begin again on Tuesday 
September 12th, 2023. Thank you for your support over this 
past season. Have an enjoyable summer! 

Masses and Bells  

Those wishing to secure dates in 2023 for Masses or Bells 
should submit a Mass Intention Envelope. Envelopes are 
available in the vestibule of the church. The Mass Intention 
Envelope can be dropped in any collection basket or mailed to 
the parish office. Please call or email the parish office to 
schedule Bell Ringing. The suggested stipend for a Mass is $10 
and $25 for Bells. 
 
Ministers 

We always welcome new Eucharistic Ministers and ushers. If 
you are interested in reading at Sunday Mass, distributing 
Holy Communion at Mass or both, please call the parish office 
651-224-3379. 
 

https://www.stlouiskingoffrance.org 
LIKE US ON FACEBOOK.    VISIT OUR FACEBOOK LINK 

https://www.facebook.com/SLKOFMN/ 
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